City of Punta Gorda Utility Department
326 West Marion Avenue
Punta Gorda, Florida 33950

To: City Utility Customers Re: Disruption of Water Service
Please be advised ~

The City Utilities Department is planning (Water Main Connections) at (Knollwood,
Pinecrest, Worchester, Burning Tree, and Indian Creek). To accomplish this task, the
water will be turned off on (This work is scheduled for (March 20 and 21, 2023 8:00
A.M. to 5:00 P.M. Each Day). (Water will be on overnight) Therefore; as a precaution,
we advise that all water used for drinking or cooking be boiled. A rolling boil of one
(1) minute is sufficient. As an alternative bottled water may be used. You should
plan to use this alternative water source for up to Four (4) days.

General Instructions listed below:

e Shut off and don’t use water spigots with special filters on the kitchen sink or
refrigerator.
¢ |ce makers using piped water source should be turned off until the boil notice
is lifted.
e Utilize alternate water source (bottled, boiled, or disinfected) for the following:
o Coffee Machines
o Food Preparation
o Dental Care/Cleaning
e Hand washing multi-use utensils, glasses, or tableware in the sink by the
wash, rinse & sanitized method is OK. To sanitize, pour boiling water over
dishes after rinsing or pour water mixed with unscented bleach (1 &1/2
teaspoon to the gallon)
e Utilizing the dish washer is OK utilizing HOT water rinse
e Showering is OK and recommended over bathing, but avoid consuming any
water

We appreciate your patience while we do this necessary work in your area and
apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Utilities office at
(941) 575-5088 from 7:00 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. or (941) 575-3339 from 8:00 a.m.
until 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully, City of Punta Gorda Utilities Department



